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WACO Family and Friends;  
 
Kevin has arranged for our next meeting to be at a new place, Don Hattan 

Chevrolet. Because of their open hours our meeting will be limited to 6:30 until 7:45. 
The meeting is scheduled for Wednesday October 4th. 6:30 – 7:45 pm, 6000 Hattan Dr, 
Park City, KS 67219. Kevin said that he would show up around 6:00 to help direct us to 
the right area for our meeting. You might want to bring a chair since we don’t know 
exactly what to expect.  

We are also hoping that Don Hattan will become a sponsor for the 2024 MCR in 
Wichita. 

 
Kevin Clark and Bob Cox attended the Chevelle show in KC last weekend and 

basically it got rained out. I am sure that they will tell us all about it. We all need to thank 
them for their effort in trying to promote the MCR for 2023 and sell raffle tickets to our V-
8 BBQ grill in the rain. They tried but the weather did not help. 

 
Richard & Robin Bartel: I think that most of you are keeping up on the news for 

Richard & Robin on facebook and that is great. Here is what I know. 
Robin has been released from the hospital and is staying with relatives in the 

Oklahoma City area. She still has a lot of issues going on but is doing ok. 
They thought that Richard was going to be released from the hospital but instead 

he has to stay in to do some physical therapy until he can help take care of himself. He 
has made it through all of his surgery’s I believe and now he has to start the healing 
process which will take some time. 

Randy has been very helpful during this whole process while also taking care of 
his own family. 

For those who would like to send a card, 6940 S Huckelberry, Derby KS 67037. I 
am sure that they will be appreciated. 

We need to keep them all in our thoughts and prayers. 
 
WACO – Luncheon: We have a great opportunity to have our WACO Luncheon 

and have FREE food. Free makes things taste better doesn’t it.  
We have been invited by Troy Moore the general manager of Wichita Burner to 

join them for their customer appreciation luncheon. On Tuesday October 10th from 
11:00 until 1:00 they will be serving hamburgers and hot dogs hot off the grill along with 
soft drinks for all who attend. 

Troy said that they would block off an area for us and some others to park our 
Chevelle’s and other classic cars in.  

Troy also said that if we wanted to bring our V-8 BBQ grill and sell raffle tickets 
that he would give us a good spot to set it up at and sell tickets. 

Wichita Burner is located at 319 S. Lulu in Wichita. 
Sounds like a good time to me. 
 



East High School is celebrating 100 years of torturing students so if you would 
like to join them in a parade and other celebrations then please call East High for more 
information or look at the e-mail that I sent to everyone. 

 
Please make sure that you read the minutes from our last meeting that Becky put 

together for us. Keeping track of all the stuff that happens at our meetings can be a lot, 
so please read them. 

Sorry that it took me so long to share the minutes with everyone. 
 
DO NOT FORGET YOUR SHOW N TELL ITEM AT THE NEXT MEETING!!. 
 
There are a lot of good shows going on this weekend, I hope everyone takes out 

some time to attend one and have a good time. 
 
Don’t forget, we have a swap meet in Hutchinson coming up on October 27th 

and 28th 2023. We will set up on Thursday the 26th and we have booth spaces MB 80 
81 82 83 as usual.  It will be here before you know it. 

 
We have a fine group of gentlemen working on putting together the Midwest 

Chevelle Regionals 2024 here in Wichita. If you have any suggestions please let Kevin 
Clark, Bob Cox or David Hime know about them. They are making good progress in 
most areas but can use all of the help and suggestions that they can get. 

 
V-8 BBQ Grill Raffle. We are now selling raffle tickets for someone to win a 

beautiful V-8 looking gas grill. We have the grill and will be selling tickets at the next 
meeting and WACO Luncheon. 

If members will help sell the tickets or at least buy some then we be successful. 
We raffled one off in the past and did real good raising money for the club. The tickets 
will only be $1.00 each or 6 tickets for $5.00. 

The grill costs around $500.00 so it is a sizeable investment by WACO. Plus we 
have to buy the raffle tickets to sell, they may cost around another $100. 

        
 
I have attached the flier that we will be using to sell the BBQ grill tickets.  
 



 
If you have sold tickets for the Chevelle give away please come to the next 

meeting and turn in the money so we can get paid. Turn in the money to David Hime 
ASAP for the tickets that you have sold. You can continue to sell tickets almost until the 
time of the drawing. Do not forget that we are also currently trying to sell tickets to the 
Chevelle raffle. We make $7.50 per ticket that we sell. David Hime is doing a great job 
on this so far. 

As you all know David Hime has signed us up with an opportunity to make some 
money for WACO. We are selling Raffle Tickets for the Kansas Masonic Statewide 
Lodges and that gives everyone the chance to WIN a 1966 Chevelle Convertible. 
Several of our members took a packet of tickets to sell. Please help support WACO and 
the Kansas Masonic Statewide Lodges by either selling a packet of the tickets or by 
buying one of the tickets.  

David Hime will have books of tickets and I will have individual tickets at the next 
meeting or event so if you are looking to buy one please ask me about them. If you can’t 
make it to the WACO Luncheon or one of our meetings / get together’s but you still want 
to purchase a ticket then please mail a check to me / WACO, made out to “Kansas 
Masonic Foundation” for $20.00 and I will mail you a ticket. See WACO address below. 

 
WACO has some very nice WACO Work Shirts for sale. Check them out at the 

next meeting if you don’t already have one.  
 
Also, please send me information to put in the “WACO Update”. As you can tell 

most of this stuff I make up myself except for the minutes which are always good for 
more information. Even jokes from Doug are acceptable.  

 
It is now 2023 and time to renew your WACO dues at only $30.00 per year. 
 

WACO Events-  
 
WACO Monthly Meeting – 

Do not forget to bring your show and tell item for the meeting. 
 
WACO Luncheon –  
 

CAR SHOWS: follow one of the following links. 
https://www.audacy.com/keyn/events 
http://www.mulvanemarauders.com/index2.cfm 

                        
Here is a link to a good show in Potwin on Saturday August 26th: 

https://m.facebook.com/story.php?story_fbid=pfbid0etrWWCusef4kCzEEcuDfQ16oPJRHJsBQqoXnr1ZAX
UvnqqRaasemKfCMx7Eo4GbZl&id=100063471313959&mibextid=tejx2t                

 
Another good show is: The Peabody Cruise is an event for Bikes and Hot Rods. 

It takes place every fourth Sunday April-October, 100-127 N Walnut St, Peabody, KS, 

https://www.audacy.com/keyn/events
http://www.mulvanemarauders.com/index2.cfm
https://m.facebook.com/story.php?story_fbid=pfbid0etrWWCusef4kCzEEcuDfQ16oPJRHJsBQqoXnr1ZAXUvnqqRaasemKfCMx7Eo4GbZl&id=100063471313959&mibextid=tejx2t
https://m.facebook.com/story.php?story_fbid=pfbid0etrWWCusef4kCzEEcuDfQ16oPJRHJsBQqoXnr1ZAXUvnqqRaasemKfCMx7Eo4GbZl&id=100063471313959&mibextid=tejx2t


United States, Kansas (785) 488-6856 PeabodySundayCruise@gmail.com 
https://www.facebook.com/PeabodyCruise/ 

 
Here is some current information From Greg on the Cars and Coffee show that 

is going on Saturday mornings.  It looks like Cars and Coffee will start on Saturday 
March 18th and be held the third Saturday of each month after that at WSU 21st and 
Oliver. 

 
 

SWAP MEETS:  Please let me know if you hear of more swap meets 
that I need to list.  

 
Hutchinson October 27 – 28 2023, 
         Set up Thursday noon-7pm, Swap Meet Friday 7-6 pm & Saturday 7-5 pm. 

We have booth spaces MB-80, 81, 82 & 83. 
            

          CRUISES:  
           
          Needed or For Sale items:  
 

Current Officers: 
          President – Kevin Clark 316-644-6049 ksnclark@cox.net 

          Vice President – Doug Stukey 316-832-1028 boatman_55@sbcglobal.net 
          Ast. Vice President – Bob Cox 316-209-1054 robs427chvl@hotmail.com 

          Secretary – Becky Stukey 316-832-1028 boatman_55@sbcglobal.net 
          Treasurer – David Gohring 316-706-0973 degohring@outlook.com 
           
Web Site: www.wichitachevelle.com 

          Facebook: facebook.com/wichitaareachevelleowners 
 
David Gohring 
WACO – Treasurer 
7550 N Greenwich 
Wichita KS 67226-8253 
316-744-2381 H# 
316-706-0973 C# 
degohring@outlook.com 

I am – You are, “We the People” 
Today is the most important day of your life. 
In God We Trust 
Never Forget 
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